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March 8, 2022 

Mr. John Heiser 

Compliance Project Manager 

California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Street, MS-15 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

11455 El Camino Real Ste 160 
San Diego, CA 92130 

Subject: Solar Energy Generating System (SEGS) VIII (88-AFC-OlC), Request to Terminate CEC License 

Dear Mr. Heiser: 

Luz Solar Partners, ltd., VIII (Project Owner), an indirect wholly owned subsidiary ofTerra-Gen, LLC, herby submits 

this request to terminate the California Energy Commission (CEC) license for the Solar Energy Generating System 

(SEGS) VIII (88-AFC-0lC). 

The SEGS VIII facility was an 80-megawatt capacity solar thermal electricity generating system facility for the 

Southern California Edison transmission grid located near Harper Lake, in San Bernardino County. The facility 

was certified by the CEC in March 1989. The following describes key dates associated with decommissioning of 

the SEGS VIII facility: 

• May 1, 2020: Luz Solar Partners, Ltd., VIII submitted a Decommissioning Plan to the CEC.

• July 23, 2020: CEC Staff Analysis concluded that the activities proposed in the Decommissioning Plan

would not have a significant effect on the environment or on an environmental justice population and

would be consistent with applicable laws, ordinances, regulations and standards, as required by General

Compliance Condition DECOM-1.

• August 20, 2020: CEC issued the Notice of Determination approving the SEGS VIII Decommissioning Plan.

• October 21, 2021: CEC issued a full Notice to Proceed with Decommissioning Activities for SEGS VIII.

• April 15, 2022: SEGS VIII decommissioning is scheduled to be complete (final inspection date).

• Certificate of completion from the Designated Chief Building Official, stating that all Decommissioning

Plan requirements have been met, is anticipated by or before April 29, 2022.

We respectfully request that CEC Staff include approval of this SEGS VIII license termination request at the May 

11, 2022, CEC Business Meeting. 

If you have questions about this request to terminate license, please contact Amy Fuller, Terra-Gen's Permitting 

Director, at 619-994-2532, a via e-mail at AFuller@terra-gen.com. 

Terra-Gen 

cc: Amy Fuller, Permitting Director, Terra-Gen 

Amanda Johnson, Environmental Compliance Manager, LSA 

TERRA-GEN 


